
Hudson’s Bay High School
1601 E McLoughlin Blvd • Vancouver, WA 98663

(360) 313-4400
www.bay.vansd.org

Greetings Bay Community:

On January 10, 2022, Vancouver Public Schools made the decision to move to partial remote learning.  This
communication can be found by visiting the website:  vansd.org.  Below are key operational details for our Bay
community.

January 24-27: Hudson’s Bay will begin a 4-day remote learning experience. We will resume in-person
on January 31(first day of semester 2).  Faculty will report to classrooms/offices at their regular times during
this week.  Teachers will provide 70/30 instruction.  This means that during remote learning, 70% of the class
period will be live, virtual (synchronous) instruction and teachers will take attendance.  30% will be
asynchronous.

January 24 will be a Two Hour Late Start schedule. This allows for additional planning time for Bay Staff to
ensure set up and delivery of remote instruction for this week. January 25 will be a regular 6-period day.
January 26 and 27 will be Semester 1 finals.  All schedules for our remote week are attached.  Remember,
there is no school Friday, Jan. 28--that is Semester Break.

Athletics will continue as scheduled without transportation. Please check with your advisor for any club
meetings during this week.

Remote Support -

● Grab-and-go lunches will be available for Bay students to pick up daily between 11:00 am and 12:30
pm.  Lunch pick up will be located at the main student entrance.

● Concerns about WIFI to access classes remotely? Please connect with your counselor and/or
grade-level administrator for options and/or support.

● Technology Support. You can first check our family technology website:
https://sites.google.com/vansd.net/parent-resources/home

○ Hotspots for WIFI connections can be received one of two ways
■ Come to HBHS and ask for one. You will then be directed to the Library to sign out a

hotspot
■ Contact HelpDesk at student.support@vansd.org or call 313.5400 to receive a hotspot

from the District Office
● Zoom and/or Authentication support:

○ Call 313.5400 for student tech support
○ Call HBHS at 313.4454 to speak to Hudson’s Bay HS tech support. You may need to try and

access the zooms through another device or phone, or bring your Chromebook in to have it
fixed.

● Running Start & Cascadia Tech will continue on their regular schedules as planned.  Buses will be
available as needed to transport Bay students to their programs.

● Questions? Teachers will be reviewing schedules, reminding students about zoom meetings and
where to find links (e.g., Canvas Page) the rest of this week and during Eagle time on Friday.  Please
remind your student to continue checking in with his/her teacher (via email during remote) for any
questions or concerns around accessing classes during our remote week (Jan. 24-27).

Please email or call us at Bay should you have any additional questions regarding our upcoming remote week.
We appreciate your support and flexibility!
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